
Minutes for the 
Joint Interactive Board Committee 

Village of Deerfield Schools  
December 7, 2009 

 
Call to order at 7:05am at the Deerfield Community School District Office 
 
Present on behalf of the Village of Deerfield was Chadwick-Kiefer, Wilkinson. 
Present on behalf of the School Board was Bush, Winkler. 
Township was not represented. 
Guests present were Michelle Jensen and Patrick Vander Sanden. 
 
Update on Current Issues 

A. Crossing on Liberty to Savannah Oaks Park 
 Citizens concerned that students are not watching for vehicles when crossing Liberty St. 
 Discussed posting signs at end of school sidewalk and in traffic median 
 Michelle Jensen will talk with Mark Becker about cautioning students and parents 

 
B. School Signage 

 Discussed need for street signs indicating village buildings such as school, library.  Village board 
is exploring this topic as well. 

 Discussed school zone signs for township and village roads. 
 

C. Well-site Update 
 Village secured federal stimulus money and a low-interest loan to cover well development. 

 
D. Savannah Oaks Development 

 Four lots have been sold at this time 
 

E. BID Money-Village 
 This money is earmarked for use to beautify the downtown-signs, banners, garbage receptacles 

are potential purchases being discussed by Village board. 
 

F. Historical Society-Upper Village Hall 
 Historical society is open for public.   
 Michelle Jensen will forward this information to 4th grade teachers for Wisconsin history unit. 

 
G. Bus Transportation within Village 

 District will be holding a special meeting on Dec. 21 to discuss option of providing bus 
transportation for students living in village and 1 mile or greater from school. 

 Parameters for changing the current policy included minimal addition to bus time, minimal cost 
increase. 

 
H. US Cellular Calling All Communities $100,000 

 School has entered contest to win a chance at this money.  Community needs to vote online. 
 

I. Election Positions 
 Greg Frutiger, Diane Wilkinson, Heather Smith seats are up for election.  Some intend to run 

again. 
 Tom Bush, Doug Cwik seats are up for election.  Both intend to run again. 

 
The next meeting will be held on February 1, 2010 at 7:00am in the district office. 
 
Submitted by Michelle Jensen, District Administrator 


